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WAVERLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL 

 
MINUTES OF THE LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE B  -  30 SEPTEMBER 2021 

 
SUBMITTED TO THE LICENSING AND REGULATORY COMMITTEE MEETING – 8 

NOVEMBER 2021 
 

(To be read in conjunction with the Agenda for the Meeting) 

 
Present 

 

Cllr Michael Goodridge 
Cllr Roger Blishen 

 

Cllr Anna James 
 

Also Present 

 

Holly Appleton, Environmental Health Officer 
Gillian Carson -Jones, Litigation, Licensing and Regulatory Lawyer 

  
 

31.  ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN (Agenda item 1.)   

 
Cllr Michael Goodridge was elected Chairman for the purposes of this meeting. 

 
32.  TO AGREE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING ON 1 JUNE 2021 (Agenda item 2.)   

 

The minutes of the 1 June were agreed as a correct record. 
 

33.  LICENSING ACT 2003 - APPLICATION FOR A STREET TRADING LICENCE - 
MAMMA LOURDES PIZZA VAN, RECREATION GROUND CAR PARK, 
COXCOMBE LANE, CHIDDINGFOLD (Agenda item 3.)   

 
The Committee considered carefully the street trading policy, committee report, 

application form together with supporting evidence and the objection received. In 
addition, the Committee noted the additional comments and helpful information 
provided by the applicant at the hearing. 
 
With regards to the concern raised by a local resident in regards to possible noise, 

smell, traffic and footfall, availability of existing outlets and concerns that this was 
not in keeping with the village, the Committee made reference to the street trading 
policy considerations. It was noted that a single objection had been received, and 

that there had been other comments of general support and no issues raised by 
other consultees as required by the policy. 

 
The Committee was satisfied that the applicant had understood the standard 
consent conditions (including in relation to litter) and found no evidence of a 

substantial risk of nuisance. Further the Committee noted the nature of the parking 
area (recreational ground car park) and that the closest resident did not object to 

the application which had been made. With regards to the need of the area, it was 
noted that the established food businesses in the locality did not offer pizza whether 
as a dine in option or takeaway and as such this was a novel food offering for 

residents. The Committee also noted that the application to trade for consent was 



Licensing Sub-Committee B 2 

30.09.21 

 
 
 

 

limited to once a week on Wednesday between the hours of 1600 and 2000 hours 
and considered that the application as made would have minimal effect upon the 

public. 
 
The Committee therefore agreed to GRANT street trading consent for a period of a 

year with standard conditions (as applied for) and felt that no further conditions 
were necessary or proportionate in the circumstances.  

 
34.  LEGAL ADVICE (Agenda item 4.)   

 

The committee considered any legal advice relating to this application. 
 

 
The meeting commenced at 10.00 am and concluded at 10.29 am 
 

 
 
 

Chairman 

 

 


